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ANNEX 2

Community Interest Companies

Note by Chief Solicitor

1. Considerable legal research has been done into the possibility of creating a Community Interest Company which could take over and run the school meals service.

2. Community Interest Companies are a new type of company established to trade for the community good.  The Companies (Audit, Investigations and Community Enterprise) Act 2004 and the Community Interest Company Regulations 2005 provide the legislative framework.

3. Such companies are independent legal entities which carry out objects satisfying the community interest test.  The Regulator of Community Interest Companies is the Chief Officer responsible for registering them, provided they comply with the requirements of the test.

4. The legislation contains provisions whereby the assets and profits of the company cannot be transferred for less than full consideration, unless this is done for the benefit of the community.  There is a ceiling above which dividends cannot be declared, so it is difficult to see how such a company can appeal to private enterprise.  

5. If such a model was followed, such a company would under normal circumstances have to bid for the school meals services in competition with other providers.  Undoubtedly, the size of the contract could attract other external bidders and if the tender was lost, any Community Interest Company created for this purpose would not be able to continue.  Furthermore, if they won the tender, they would be expected to provide all the resources necessary (including staff resources and capital) to make the contact work to the satisfaction of the Council, who would award the tender.  For any contract subsisting for a limited number of years, it is difficult to envisage how any staff who transferred to the new organisation from the County Council’s establishment would gain any job security.

6. Also, the question of capital has to be considered.  There is no doubt that some of the heavy kitchen equipment currently provided in schools needs upgrading and modernising, or replacing.  It is difficult to understand how any Community Interest Company which tenders purely for the provision of school meals could be expected to raise capital on a short term contract for investment in County Council-owned property.

7. One other company (Isis Accord Ltd) have expressed interest in a Joint Venture.  However, it has subsequently become clear that they are prepared only to provide external assistance in carrying out the contract once it has been won by a provider.  They have no intention of assuming any risk, nor would they be prepared to raise capital.  Their professional advice (and they admit they have no relevant experience in the provision of school meals) would be provided at an annual fee.

8. Consequently, it is difficult to understand how a Community Interest Company can become involved in assuming responsibility for the school meals service.  This view is also confirmed by the CIC Regulator.

H R PERKINS

Chief Solicitor
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